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Subject Matter

A Minute Excerpt from the Meeting of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee held on 17 January 2008 with regard to the Theatre/Performing Arts Centre in the Lonsdale Building (COS.14/08) had been circulated.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee attended the meeting and commented that the Overview and Scrutiny Committee had conducted a lengthy question and answer session and the Committee whilst welcoming the appraisal of the Lonsdale Cinema building had raised a number of comments and concerns regarding the time which Consultants had spent inside the Lonsdale building.  The influence on the report from educational organisations, the issues with regards to the front of the building, the prominence given to the concept of the "Theatre in the Round", and  the brief which had been delivered to the Consultants.

The Leader commented that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on the 14 February had received a presentation from the Save our Lonsdale Group.  The Group had done a great deal of work and submitted proposals and suggestions as to how the Lonsdale building could be used for a Theatre/Performing Arts Centre.  The Town Clerk and Chief Executive and Officers would therefore be asked to work with the Save our Lonsdale Group to progress the Group's work. Initially there needs to be a feasibility study of the building undertaken to check that the proposals were feasible and to identify the capital costs of converting the Lonsdale building to a Theatre/Performing Arts Centre.  Work would also need to be carried out on the operational Business Plan to review the costs of the proposal and the way forward.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

(1)
That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive and relevant Officers work  with representatives of the Save our Lonsdale Group to assist in the development of their proposals.

(2)
That the Executive agree that two specific external commissions would be required.  A feasibility study of the use of the Lonsdale Building to identify the capital costs which would be required to convert the building into a Theatre/Performing Arts Centre and the preparation of an operational business plan to review ongoing costs and income forecasts of the proposal.

(3)
That the Executive recommend to Council the release of up to £30,000 of LABGI monies in 2007/08 to finance the above works.

(4)
That a further report be presented to Members at the appropriate time.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







